April 29,1927 Professor C. Macmillan, Chairman, English Department. McGill University. Dear Professor Macmillan, I have just received a very cheerful letter dated April 17th from Miss Pickel, in which she says that her chief at Columbia formally offered her a post for next Session. I gather that she was quite disposed to accept but did not wish to fail to let us know before accepting in case of a possible offer from McGill being after all under consideration. She repeats, what she had already written to me in January, being content with whatever decision is arrived at by McGill. She seems to feel it an advantage to be able to finish her dissertation under the direct supervision of the Department under whom it was undertaken. and to take her examinations whenever she feels ready for them and also to be in touch at Columbia for whatever posts are going in the future. She writes that things are going well, her work getting ahead and the English Spring perfect, and is evidently in a very happy frame of mind. But no doubt you will hear all this direct from her. Meanwhile it confirms the wisdom of your conclusions. Yours very sincerely. Warden.